
September 8, 2022 

Year Paid to SEP-HCP Reimbursed to DSD 

2017 $125,000.00 N/A 
2018 $125,000.00 N/A 
2019 $125,000.00 N/A 
2020 $125,000.00 N/A 
2021 $(50,000.00) 
2022 $(50,000.00) 

$500,000.00 $400,000.00* 

*The SEP-HCP fund will continue to reimburse the DSD fund $50,000 annually until the remaining
balance is returned to the Development Services Department.

Total:

DSD to SEP-HCP Seed Money 

Upon approval and creation of the Southern Edwards Plateau Habitat Conservation Plan, 
Development Services Department agreed to provide seed money to the SEP-HCP fund to assist 
with starting the program. It was agreed that these funds are owed back to the Development 
Services Department, in full, at such a time that the SEP-HCP fund is stable.

DSD and SEP-HCP staff agreed that the fund was stable enough to start reimbursing these funds 
in FY 2021. 




